Dear Mr Khan,

We are the School Council at Holly Park Primary School in Friern Barnet. We are in Years 2 to 6. 

We wanted to say thank you for letting us visit City Hall on the 15th June. We had a brilliant day. Thank you so much for the gifts! We thought that Richard who gave us a talk was excellent. He gave us lots of information and answered all our questions. We were fascinated to learn about the architecture of City Hall, about how the air conditioning works and also about the recycled water that is used for the toilets! We loved finding our school on the giant map of London. When we looked up from there, we thought that the spiral ramp looked like a giant marble run! We particularly enjoyed watching the video all about London. It made us feel proud to be Londoners. Have you seen it? We were really lucky because we got to sit in a meeting in the London Assembly room while the Environment Committee were discussing a giant pipe under the Thames. They even said hello to us! 

 

Do you enjoy being the Mayor of London? Why did you want to become the Mayor? What do you enjoy the most? Is it scary talking to lots of people?  Have you ever interrupted a meeting? How much do you get to see your family? Would you run for Mayor again? Do you think you are doing a good job? If you could go back in time, where would you go and why?

We love living in London and we especially love all the parks that we can go and play in. These are our favourites: Friary Park, Trent Park, Bethune Park, Oakhill Park, Broomfield Park, Highgate Wood, Hampstead Heath, Regents Park, Hyde Park and the Princess Diana Memorial Garden.

Last Friday, we had a Green for Grenfell Day. We all wore green and donated money to help the victims of the Grenfell fire. We were in the local paper because of how great our day was. Did the fire scare you? How did you feel when you heard about it? 
We know that your job is to make London a great city to live in is. These are the things that are important to us:
More affordable houses

More schools

More money in schools for equipment

More trees and a reduction in pollution levels

Help for the poor and those living on the streets

Better pay for those who help others eg teachers, Nursery staff, nurses and the emergency services

Safety, so no terrorism

We hope that you enjoyed reading our letter. Please write back.
Lots of love,

The school Council at Holly Park Primary School

